
Report of the Corporate Issues Overview and Scrutiny.



Title:  Meeting held on Monday 23 November 2009.

Recommendations October 2009: 
Customer Services:
Members agreed to recommend that the council consider the benefits to be gained by temporarily re-deploying a member of staff to reduce the 2/3 weeks of backlog of casework. 

Karen Lucas to liaise with the Lead Member for Customer and Support Services; to seek a response to the recommendation. E-mail re sent to Cllr Hinds on 24 November 2009.
Action’s from today’s meeting:

Procurement:
Gary Amos to forward examples of the pre qualification questionnaire and invitation to tender for members.

Internal telephone directory:

members raised concerns that the directory is not adequately maintained. Response – an icon has been added to the intranet home page by ‘Web Development’ to remind people to update their entry.
___________________________________________________________
Executive Summary:

This report concerns the matters considered by Corporate Issues scrutiny on Monday 23 November 2009
Issues considered were: 

· Progress report on implementing equality and diversity into the procurement process.
· Progress report on the Think Efficiency work streams.
BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: These can be found on SOLAR

_____________________________________________________________________

SOURCE OF FUNDING:

Not applicable

______________________________________________________________________

CONTACT OFFICER:  Karen Lucas, Senior Scrutiny Support Officer


Tel: 793 3318   E-mail: karen.lucas@salford.gov.uk

______________________________________________________________________

DETAILS

Members Attendance

	Councillor
	June
	July
	Aug
	Sept
	Oct
	Nov

	Cllr Turner
	
	R
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Jane Murphy
	
	e
	
	A
	
	

	Cllr Coen
	
	c
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Tope
	
	e
	
	A
	
	

	Cllr Dobbs
	
	s
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Miller
	
	s
	A
	A
	
	

	Cllr B Lea
	
	
	A
	
	
	

	Cllr  Deas
	
	
	Changed c’tee
	

returned
	A
	

	Cllr Jolley
	
	
	
	
	
	


A – Apologies received.

Invitees: Gary Amos, Martin Vickers, Andrew Pringle and Councillor Hinds.
In attendance for item 5 – Think Efficiency: Councillors K Garrido, Cheetham and 

                                                                     Dawson.

1. There were no interests to declare from the members of the committee.

2. There were no questions from members of the public.

3. Procurement.
Although the City Council gave consideration to equality and diversity in the procurement process; it had to be strengthened in compliance to legislation. At the May 2009 officers were asked to return to update members on progress of the new procurement model.
The ‘Salford Model’ has now been adopted; the first tenders to use this new model will be for Ordsall Hall, water supply and domiciliary care. 
The pre qualification questionnaire is searching but not in depth; it is at the tender stage that they are required to provide evidence and much more detailed information.
It is envisaged that the new model will be reviewed after 12 months and if required modified during this period.
Some practical tendering sessions have been requested by contractors and service providers to ensure they are aware of how to achieve more outcome based evidence on diversity.

The model has been shared with SME’s (small and medium enterprises) and VCO’s (voluntary and community organisations); who support the changes. 

Work is progressing to include the model on E Tender; which they will do so in parallel with paper copies. 

Gary concluded that they are working towards having the Salford Model adopted by AGMA authorities.
Gary agreed to forward examples of the pre qualification questionnaire and invitation to tender.
4. Think Efficiency.
Members of the Budget Scrutiny Committee were invited to attend for this item.

Officers were asked to return to provide a progress report on each of the Think Efficiency work streams. The last progress report was provided at the August 2009 meeting.
Customer Services current status and direction is red (significantly behind programme). Administration status is amber and direction green. Strategy Policy Performance and Partnerships is red and direction amber.
The changes have impacted 600/700 staff with regards to changes to their roles and job descriptions.
Managing redeployment has been the first priority. Requests to fill vacant posts go to Customer and Support Services Lead Member briefing for approval; only in exceptional circumstances are posts permitted to be advertised outside. 
There are still around 100 VER’s applications to be considered.
Directorates are expected to deliver their Think Efficiency savings by alternative methods if they are falling short of targets. £12m cumulative savings realised; progress continues to monitored and evaluated. 
Agile working has delivered a high percentage of savings. A space utilisation audit will take place early December, which will be a catalyst to promote agile working. However, document management remains problematic and needs to be dealt with.
In response to a question; Martin explained that with the challenges of Think Efficiency; we now have a number of officers experienced in change management.
Councillor Hinds informed members that he was confident that the work streams were moving in the right direction and priorities were being met. He concluded that the public would not see diminished services.

5. Work programme.
Members asked for the following issues to be included for further consideration:
· To expand the discussions when considering marketing to include the Audit Commission report on council publications, role of Marketing & Communication in relation to publications, details of ‘local publications’; internal/external and costing for Life in Salford.
· To expand the discussions on I.T to include availability of Windows 2007, hardware provision, planned upgrades and mobile hardware (briefing paper will be agreed with members).
· Councillor Lea asked if the committee would consider the Disciplinary procedure due to concerns raised that the investigating officer should be independent and the length of time before a case is presented.

· Councillor Deas suggested we invite a representative from Royal Mail to share best practice on dignity at work issues.
6. Report from last meeting.

Report agreed.

Karen Lucas to follow up a response to the recommendation made at the October meeting:

Members agreed to recommend that the council consider the benefits to be gained by temporarily re-deploying a member of staff to reduce the 2/3 weeks of backlog of casework.

7. Forward Plan

No issues.

8. Any other business.

8.1 Internal telephone directory – members raised concerns that the directory is not adequately maintained. Karen Lucas to progress. 
Response – an icon has been added to the intranet home page by ‘Web Development’ to remind people to update their entry.
8.2 Councillor B Lea raised concerns that officers do not always respond to correspondence within the 10 day designated response time. Martin Vickers suggested if this occurs to contact the relevant strategic director.
8.3 Councillor Lea suggested the next Overview and Scrutiny Annual report needs to be more outcome focused.
As this is the last meeting prior to Christmas; Councillor Turner passed on his best wishes for the festive season and 2010.

The next meeting will take place on Monday 25 January 2010.

Councillor Lea tendered his apologies in advance. 
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